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President’s Corner 
Submitted by Dean Herrington, President 

NEXT MEETING 

Our next chapter meeting will be Wednesday, August 14, 2013, at the usual meeting room in the Henderson Executive 
Airport terminal.  Set-up at 7:00 p.m., FREE delicious munchies served thereafter, meeting starts at 7:30 p.m., clean-
up/breakdown immediately afterward.  All encouraged to help.  Ya’ll come, ya hear! 

 DINNER LOCATION 

Our informal pre-meeting dinner is held each month at 5:30 p.m. at the Black Mountain Grill, 11021 S. Eastern Ave. (SW 
corner of Sunridge Heights Parkway and Eastern). (702-990-0990). All who care to attend are welcome.  P.S. -  we go 
Dutch. 

 NEW PILOTS IN THE AREA 

I’ve been prowling the ramps, hangars and restaurant at HND and have met several new pilots who have either just 
bought a hangar, just bought a new airplane, recently got their private license, all of the above, etc.  I’ve twisted an arm or 
two and expect to see some of them at the August meeting. Come to the meeting and greet all the new guys. 

 THIS MONTH’S PRESENTATION 

This month’s meeting is dedicated to Oshkosh reports.  We welcome all pictures, videos, verbal reports, product 
brochures, product demonstrations, etc.  If you went to Oshkosh this year you’re on the program. 

 BONUS PRESENTATION 

Depending on how long the Oshkosh reports take we may also have a bonus presentation.  Have you ever seen 
thousands of mothballed airplanes all in one big parking lot?  Davis-Monthan Air Force Base in Tucson, AZ, is a “living 
museum” of aviation history, with thousands of aircraft dating back several decades.  They give tours of the entire facility 
and describe the history of key aircraft.  Roger Hansen will share with us the video he got of the tour of Davis-Monthan 
that he took earlier in the year. 

 BONUS-BONUS PRESENTATION 

We might even have some video from a museum in the NW that a chapter member is visiting in the next few days.  Cool. 

 AVIATION FREEBIES 

My brain is still empty.  If you have some freebies, send them to me. 

 EAGLE FLIGHT PROGRAM TAKES WING 

The Eagle Flight program is intended to draw adults directly into aviation by providing a free introductory ride, and an 
introduction to a local flight school, where they can begin working on getting their license.  When you hear someone say, 
“I’ve always wanted to learn to fly,” they’re an ideal candidate for an Eagle Flight.  Contact our chapter Eagle Flight 
coordinator, Helen Carlson, at 734-6934, to arrange an Eagle Flight. 

 See you on August 14
th

. 

################################################################################################# 

Editor’s Note: 

 

"The New Las Vegas Class B airspace explained" 

Description:  This event is designed to familiarize pilots with the NEW CLASS B AIRSPACE THAT 

WILL BECOME ACTIVE ON 8/22/2013.  Come learn about how the new Airspace allocations will affect 

how and where you fly.  The sponsor for this seminar is: LAS FSDO 



Chapter 1300 July Meeting Minutes 
Submitted by Seb Trost, Secretary  
 
Called to Order at  7:30 PM by Dean Herrington 
 
New Members: 
Mark Swint Built a Pitts - Flies 777 for United 
Duane Finley – building a Hummel – joining tonight 
 
Guests: 
George  Heaven  – First an EAA member in 1971 
 
Thanks for tonight's event! 
Beverly Wanamaker and Sue Newton for dessert tonight! 
 
Minutes – in Newsletter 
 
Corrections to June Meeting Minutes 
 Omitted Joshua Austin for helping YE 
 Rueben Martin – seconded Motion to Adjourn  
 

Old Business:  

Two certificates of Appreciation 

Brian Lamontagne for service as Director in 2012 and Lead Flyout Coordinator in 2012 

 

New Business: 

Reports 

Tech Counselor – none 

Young Eagles – Ralph Millard – October 13
th

 - Pahrump 

 Eagles – Helen Carlson – 25 emails out last month. Heard from soaring Club – no interest from  them –  

            no other responses. 

Flyouts – Brian Lamontagne – Good turnout at Hesperia 14; Big Bear Aug 10
th; 

Sedona in September 

Webmaster – Randy – nothing 

Newsletter – nothing 

Project Updates – Randy's First Engine Start pictures and Video 

Chad Hesterman – RV-7A working on canopy – Sikaflexed and side skirts are drilled 

Duane Finley – Hummel H-5– tail skins and bulkheads – first work – going to start over 

 

July 17
th

 – documentary on EPIXHD.com – TWA 800 

 

Roger Hansen for Robert Jones – Re: volunteers for Chapter leadership for next year – no volunteers so 

far – need to get folks to step up, or the Chapter goes away 

 

August Meeting will be dedicated to Oshkosh reports – bring stuff/pics/etc back from OSH 

 

Trivia Contest – won by Ralph Requa 10 out of 10 correct  

 

Guest Speaker – Bill Tisdale – How not to be target in LAS Airspace 

            50/50  $45 won by Ralph Millard.  

Motion to  adjourn made by  Glen Carlson;  seconded by  Mark Swint.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned  
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

- Pat DuLaney Note:  Your new 2013-2014 Spruce Catalogue.   

I was very fortunate to have a photo that I took of an RV-7A in AZ earlier this year appear on the cover. The 

owner and builder of that plane was really excited, as well.  I never know if a photo may be used or wanted for 

something but when it happens it certainly is a lot of fun. 

 



Brian Lamontaigne Note:  Members- Although the chapter website currently lists this month’s fly-out on the 

10th, the Big Bear Air Fare date was changed earlier this year to August 24th. My apologies for not catching 

this sooner.  Please note that the August Fly-Out date is now the 24th.   
============================================================================================ 
By the way, here’s some pix from the June Meeting.  They missed the last 2 Newsletter deadlines, but better late than 
never: 
 
 

                                              
                                              Thanks, Brian                                                                         Go, Seb! 
 
 
 

                                        
                                       Trivia…trivia…trivia                                                         Mr. Tisdale enlightens us 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Chapter 1300 Officers and Directors 

 
                                                                  President  Dean Herrington 
                                                                  Vice President  Robert Jones 
                                                                  Secretary  Seb Trost 
                                                                  Treasurer  Brian Prinzavalli 
                                                                  Board Member  Roger Hansen 
                                                                  Board Member  Kathleen Jones 
                                                                  Board Member  Brian LaMontagne 
                                                                  Web Administrator Randy Holland 
                                                                  Newsletter Editor Tom Mahon 

Please send all newsletter material to Tom Mahon at pilot121@yahoo.com 


